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My story is like so 
many others that 
have come through 
the Mission:  drug 

and alcohol abuse and brokenness. 
An Eastern Shore, MD, native, I 
moved to Washington, DC, with 
my family when I was 17. After 
four years in the military, in 1989 
I found myself aimless, homeless 
and arrested for intent to distribute 
drugs. The court required that I 
complete 100 hours of community 
service at Central Union Mission. 

As part of my service, I was unloading new winter coats 
that had come in as a donation. I wanted one so badly. 
Even though I had enough money to buy one, I thought 
I would be slick and get one from the Mission for free. I 
gave Mr. Harris my sad story about not having a coat.  He 
quietly wrote out a permission slip and said simply, “OK. 
Go downstairs and get one”—no strings, no hoops, no deals. 
This generosity was so free and accepting that it made me 
feel guilty for trying to cheat; it so touched my heart  that 
later that week I submitted my application into the Spiritual 
Recovery Program (prior to today’s Spiritual Transformation 
Program.)

I was accepted the next month in January 1990. At that 
point, I had met some of the men already. They said, “So 
you’re who we’ve been waiting for.” The Mission had been 
holding a bed for 30 days; it turns out God had graciously 
set me up! I stayed with the program for nine months when I 
heard God calling me to move on. 

With God’s favor and my new faith, I was ready to follow 
Dr. Hall’s advice: “On the day you come into the Mission, 
prepare for the day you go out.” I was baptized and became 
a member of Mt. Gilead Baptist Church. I found two jobs 

Reverend Darrel 
Fiddermon

Soldiers from the Walter Reed Army Institute for Research 
volunteered to help us pack for our move.

The Mission on the Move 

What an exciting time to be serving God at 
Central Union Mission! We’re anticipating 
our “Promised Land” at 65 Massachusetts 
Avenue, NW, but first we’ve crossed the Red 

Sea. Here are some of the details about our next move.

“You’re Who We’ve  
Been Waiting For”
By Darrel Fiddermon

continued on page 2continued on page 3

Why is Central Union Mission moving this fall?

Central Union Mission, the city’s oldest social service agency, 
is returning to the heart of the city. In the early 1980s, the 
Pennsylvania Avenue expansion plan displaced the Mission 
from its location downtown through eminent domain. We 
were relocated to 1350 R Street, NW, right on the corner of 
14th and R Streets. Recent efforts to revitalize the 14th Street 
corridor have forced many people in need out of the area. 

Since we are dedicated to helping those often overlooked and 
neglected by society, Central Union Mission’s  new home will 
be located at 65 Massachusetts Avenue, NW, just two blocks 
from Union Station. We are renovating the former Gales 
School Building, which is listed on the District’s Inventory of 
Historical Sites and hope to move in by early fall 2013. 
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In the few remaining months 
leading up to our move to the 
former Gales School at 65 
Massachusetts Ave, NW, you 

might be thinking that the Mission is 
resting on our laurels. Instead, we’re 
even busier than ever!

The Gales School facility is not yet 
finished, but we’re moving into a 
temporary space at 810 5th Street, NW, 
so the new owner of 1350 R St., NW, 
can begin developing condos and 

retail stores. For at least 10 years, we’ve 
watched our community becoming 
more upscale. Praise God that now is 
the perfect time for us to move back 
into the very heart of the city, closer to 
the people who need us most.

Though we may be busy packing 
boxes, our neighbors haven’t stopped 
being hungry or lost. Central Union 
Mission will continue to minister to 
all in need even as we move. More 
than ever, we can use your volunteer 

time and your faithful contributions.  
Please check our Volunteer Central 
website at www.missiondc.org/
VolunteerCentral for our current 
needs. As always, thanks so much for 
your generous heart.

Blessings,

In the Meantime…
From the Executive  Director

We can only serve the 
needy in our community 
with help from you. 

Our friends supply food, prayers, 
volunteer time, funds and inspiration 
for those trying to get their lives back 
together in Washington, DC. Thank 
you for obeying God’s command 
to serve “the least of these” and for 
trusting Central Union Mission as 
your partner.  n

Thank You! 
We Can’t Say 
It Enough. 

The Mission on the Move continued from page 1

But what about the summer?

Our current facility has been sold, and 
the owners are ready to develop a facility 
that will bring more amenities to 14th 
Street. So that we can continue serving 
our residents, we’ve moved our Men’s 
Ministry to a temporary location in 
southern Ward 2 at 810 5th Street, NW.

How did this temporary move affect 
our services?

There was no interruption in service 
to people who are in need.  We’re 
sheltering homeless men at 810 5th 
Street, NW.  Our food and clothing 
distributions now take place at our Food 
PLUS Center (formerly the Distribution 
Center) located at 3182-B Bladensburg 
Road, NE, Washington, DC, 20018, 
which continues to be accessible by 
car or bus. The Food PLUS Center is 
open to the public Monday through 
Thursday from 10 am to 4 pm.  Please 
call 202-529-0165, or email foodplus@
missiondc.org for more information.

What about donations?

We still need your donations. You can 
drop off food and clothing at 810 5th 
Street, NW, but because of limited space, 

please donate furniture and equipment 
to our Food PLUS Center.  Our work 
is only possible through your generous 
financial support.  You can mail 
financial donations to Central Union 
Mission, P.O. Box 96763, Washington, 
DC  20090-6763, or donate online at 
www.missiondc.org/partner.

Do we still need volunteers?

Absolutely!  We so appreciate the 
kindness and assistance that you 
bring to help our neighbors in need. 
During this transitional period, we 
need you even more.  Check out the 
various opportunities available at www.
missiondc.org/VolunteerCentral.  

What’s our contact information?

You (and people in need) can call us; 
our phone number remains 202-745-
7118. You can always visit us at www.
missiondc.org, and for concerns specific 
to our move, you can e-mail move@
missiondc.org.

We’re so glad you’re joining Central 
Union Mission on our exodus to the 
heart of the city. We are grateful for your 
support and for your prayers.  n
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that helped pay my rent at an Oxford 
House facility; my church paid my first 
month’s rent and security deposit, and I 
was determined to repay them. 

I became increasingly involved in 
serving at my church. I was choir 
director, then men’s Sunday School 
teacher, assistant to the pastor, deacon, 
and I even became licensed to preach. 
My first date with my wife of 16 
years was to one of my sermons in the 
Mission basement. 

From those humble beginnings our 
relationship took off, and, as well, I 
continued to preach at the Mission once 
a month for 11 years. Since then, I have 
become an ordained reverend and, along 
with my wife Lisa, pastor New Vision 
in the City Free Methodist Church on 
Alabama Avenue, SE. 

Since I left Central Union Mission, 
I’ve been drug- and alcohol-free for 
21 years.  I have answered the call to 
preach, gotten married, become a dad 

to two beautiful children and own the 
house that we live in. My children and 
I like to donate clothes to the Mission 
together so my kids can see where I’ve 
come from. I am forever grateful for 
the Mission and their kindness and 
willingness to be used by God to repair 
and restore broken people.  n

“You’re Who We’ve Been Waiting For” continued from page 1

A week at camp teaches about God’s love and makes best friends forever.

Pack Your Duffle! It’s Time for Camp

While Camp Bennett is 
ready to welcome our 
city’s neediest children for 
a life-changing week in 

the country, the children need some help. 
Parents are responsible for the camper’s 
$20 registration fee, but we rely on faithful 
donors to help cover the $375 weekly cost. 
This could be a good service project for your 
office or Sunday School class. 

If you’d like more information about 
sponsoring a Camp Bennett camper, or if 
you know a camper who’d like to go, please 
contact Tracy Duncan at 202-745-7118, 
ext. 260, or tduncan@missiondc.org.  n

Count on Me Thank you for your gift in support of Central Union Mission.
Should gifts exceed the amount needed for this specific program, monies shall be applied to general 
mission activities. No person is denied services based on race, creed, sex, disability or national origin.

❏ I’d like to receive information about the Mission by e-mail. My address is: (PLEASE PRINT)
___________________________________@_______________
❏ I’d like to receive information about estate planning.

If you’d like to donate food or volunteer your time, please call the mission at (202) MISSION (647-7466)

Please charge my gift on my credit card: ❏ MC ❏ VISA ❏ DISCOVERY ❏ AMEX

Card Number _____-_______-______-______ Exp. Date_________CID/CVV#______

Signature__________________________________________________________

To charge by phone, call (202) MISSION (647-7466) or see our website: www.missiondc.org.  
We never sell our mailing list. Please make checks payable to “Central Union Mission.”

❏ I am receiving duplicate mailings. Enclosed are the duplicate mailings, and I have indicated  
which one(s) should be removed from your list.

I want to help hungry and needy people 
in Washington, DC, during the long, hot 
summer. Please use my gift of:

❏	 $39.60 to serve a nutritious meal  
to 20 guests

❏	 $59.40 to serve 30 guests

❏	 $89.10 to serve 45 guests

❏	 $_________ to serve as many 
guests as possible

Your gift is tax-deductible to the full 
extent of the law. We’ll send a receipt for 
your records. God bless you for caring.

NN6ANEW



A copy of Central Union Mission’s current financial report is available upon request by writing to 810 5th 
Street, NW, Washington, DC 20001 or by calling (202) 745-7118. In Maryland, copies of documents and 
information submitted by Central Union Mission are available for the cost of copies and postage from the 
Secretary of State, Statehouse, Annapolis, MD  21410, 1-401-974-5534. In Virginia, a financial statement 
for the most recent fiscal year is available upon request from the State Division of Consumer Affairs, P.O. Box 
1163, Richmond, VA 23209, 1-804-786-1343.
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S
ummer is a hard time to be homeless. The steamy 
streets offer only dehydration, heat stroke and 
danger from gangs bent on causing hurt. It’s hard to 
be a child in the summer when you have nothing to 

do but get in trouble. It’s difficult to be a parent when you 
have no food, and your child doesn’t get his or her daily free 
lunch from school. 

That’s why Central Union Mission is so important to the 
Washington, DC, area.With your faithful contributions, 
we can continue these ministries to help our neighbors and 
serve people in need as God commands. Thank you so much 
for your generosity.  n

Summer Heat in the City
United Way
of the National Capital Area
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